
LINK DELIVERY
On behalf of the Link team and the residents of Low Mill, many thanks to David Sellars who has
delivered the Link to residents there for many years. David is now handing over to another Low
Mill resident to ensure continuity of delivery. We are always grateful for volunteers for our
standby list. Please contact Link distribution at the bottom of this page.

PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Laura McGowan. Phone: 07394 060777. Email: clerk@catonparishcouncil.gov.uk
Evening buses Following pressure from your local councillors and the Lancaster Bus Users
Group, an evening bus service between Lancaster and Hornby starts on 2 Sep. Mon to Sat, no
service Sun or Bank Holidays. Full timetables will be available from the Victoria Institute. The
additional buses will leave Lancaster bus station at 1952, 2052, 2152 and 2252 returning from
Hornby, Swimming Pool at 2022, 2122 and 2222. Let's make sure these buses are well-used! 
Hedges Residents and landowners are required to cut hedges and bushes back so they do not
obstruct roads and pavements. This is so that pedestrians can walk safely along a pavement
without dodging branches and brambles, and drivers can see well at corners and junctions. The
Parish Clerk is writing to premises which are causing a problem. If there is no action, Lancashire
County Council may get involved, and they have the right to carry out essential work and
charge the property owner. Please inform the Parish Clerk of any overgrown hedges or bushes
obstructing roads and pavements in our parish.
Road safety The Parish Council is working on a list of the main road safety concerns in our
parish, intending to present them to Lancashire County Council as a package for road
improvements and speed limits. We are assured that the accident black spot at Bull Beck will be
addressed this financial year
Fell View Play Park It is hoped that the autumn will see work to remove the rotten timbers and
replace them with a grassed slope and fence.  
Greenway A surfaced path will be laid to improve access to the new picnic table at the bridge
over the Artle Beck. Further work is planned in coming months to repair or replace gates, repair
walls and cut hedges.
Next Parish Council meeting Tuesday 10th September, 7pm, Lune Valley Methodist Hub.
Residents are welcome to attend, and may raise issues of local concern in the Open Forum at
the start of the meeting.

COLLECT YOUR FRESH, LOCAL AND SEASONAL FOOD FROM LUNE VALLEY METHODIST HUB
Have you heard about Gather? It’s the brand-new North Lancs Food Hub - so called because it
brings together local, seasonal food in one place online, and then distributes direct to the
doorstep or convenient pick up points in the community - and one of them is the Lune Valley
Methodist Hub in Brookhouse. Currently there are ten fantastic local producers and growers
selling their delicious wares from organic fruit and veg, to pasture-fed cuts of beef, raw milk
from a cow with calf dairy, traditional sourdough bread, pure honey from the Lune Valley as
well as relishes and jams. All the suppliers on the hub are fully signed up to the Good Food
Manifesto, which means they produce and grow ‘low-mileage’ food in a way that is good for
people, place and planet. The hub is a pilot set up with a UK Government grant from the Shared
Prosperity Fund, coordinated by LESS CIC in partnership with eggcup and aims to help create a
thriving local food system connecting local, small-scale producers with new customers. The
shop opens weekly from 2pm on Fridays until 10am on Tuesdays with deliveries the following
Friday. To find out more, visit gatherhub.uk
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Places for 2-4 year olds
Based in Caton Primary School

infinitypreschools@gmail.com
07746 857904

GUITAR LESSONS
Beginner -Intermediate - Advanced

07376647728
tonycoxguitarlessons@gmail.com

• Places available for 3-4 year olds
• Free funded hours
• Open 7.45am to 5.30pm

Email:preschool@stpauls.lancs.sch.uk
Call 01524 770241       Visit catonstpauls.com

“One family belonging, believing and
learning together”

Caton St Paul's
Pre-school

http://gatherhub.uk/


Logs•Smokeless•Topsoil•Bark
 01524 812476www.logsdirect.co.uk

GILLISONS
The Bag Shop

32 New Street
Lancaster
LA1 1EG

Behind the Museum, 
Next to Barclays Bank

Places for 2-4 year olds
Based in Caton Primary School

infinitypreschools@gmail.com
07746 857904

We are an independent vets and our Caton team pride
themselves on providing a personal, friendly service. 

Pop in to weigh your pet, collect flea or worm
treatments, food and accessories. 

The Caton surgery is open 9.00am to 6.00pm Monday to
Friday, veterinary consultations are available daily.

Caton     01524 770615         Lancaster     01524 32696
Morecambe   01524 410867  Milnthorpe  015395 62770

24 hours emergency service www.bayvets.co.uk

LUNE DOG GROOMING
Based at Animal Care, Blea Tarn Road, Scotforth,
Professional dog grooming in fully equipped salon.

All aspects of dog grooming provided in a small friendly salon.
Eleanor Manning Mobile: 07855 345328

Animal Care on 01524 65495

LANCASTRIAN ANTIQUES. Est. 1975
Sales-Purchases-Probate/Insurance Valuations

70 Penny St, Lancaster. LA1 1XF
Tel. 01524 847004.    Mob. 07977155939

Stephen, Heather Wilkinson

R & M Dawson
Landscape - paving, decking,

fencing and turfing.
Stonework - natural stone walling,

restoration, stone facing, brickwork.
Groundworks - tarmac driveways, block

paving and all drainage and foundations.
Plant hire - mini digger hire.

Specialists with over 25 years experience.
Based in the local area.

Call: Richard : 07881464856
Mark : 07919566570

CATON WOMEN’S INSTITUTE
Never a better time to come and visit our friendly, sociable group and make new friends within
the village. Our next meeting is Thur Sep 5th at 7:30pm and we are back at the Victoria
Institute. Each monthly meeting features interesting speakers or activities, a chance to
socialise and discuss important issues. September sees the official launch of our Hats for the
Homeless campaign. Many of our members and non-members from the village have been
busy knitting hats over the year and we will be donating these, along with gifts of socks and
chocolate, at Christmas to a local homeless charity. At our meeting we will hear about some of
the challenges being homeless brings and what more we can do to help from Tactical Street
Angels. You don’t have to be over a certain age to join us; we have a genuine mix of ages and
interests. Some of us also meet outside of the monthly meetings for Book Club, Games Club,
trips out and Gin Club. Non-members are welcome to visit us and are always made to feel
welcome. More information on our Facebook page and website. 

SQUARE DANCING - "FUN AND FRIENDSHIP SET TO MUSIC."
Fancy having a go? - You will have a laugh, meet new people and have fun. Our FREE taster
session for beginners is on Mon 2nd Sep 1930 - 2130 at the Centre, Halton, and, our regular
weekly sessions begin the following Mon @ £4/week. Bring a mug for refreshments. Singles,
Couples, Families and Friends. Good exercise for Body and Mind. www.oceanwavers.co.uk

PAINTING GROUP
The painting group will meet on Thursday 5th & 19th September from 1.30 - 3.30pm at Lune
Valley Methodist Hub. We are a friendly group and everyone is welcome whatever level of
skill. If you do not have any equipment, please let me know and I can maybe help with this. 
We ask for a donation of £2.50 to cover costs. Tea & coffee is available. For further
information contact Ruth 01524 770605

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE FRIENDSHIP CLUB
An interesting and exciting start to summer for the friendship club. An extraordinary meeting
was called for May 23rd where members were informed that Ally's application for a National
lottery award had been successful; we had been awarded £17,665.00. This means that the
cost to members of all outings could be cut from £15 to £10, extras such as entrance fees
would be covered by the club and there would be an increase in local get - togethers such as
coffee mornings and lunches would be free to members. A buffet lunch was organised at the
Station Hotel at the beginning of August which was well attended and very much enjoyed. We
are planning two visits in September, on the 12th we will head to Keswick followed by
afternoon tea at the Cumbrian Hotel in Grange and on the 19th a visit to Penrith and Lowther
Park. October 3rd will find us back at the Station Hotel for a buffet lunch and on October 17th
we will venture out on a Mystery Trip. For details of membership or further information please
contact Ally Whitfield on 01524 770827 or 07738 912923

CATON LEISURE CLUB
Summer may be over BUT Caton Leisure Club re-commences on Monday 2nd September at
10am with the AGM. Each Monday you can be entertained, educated and enlightened at 10.15
for 10.30. with the following Speakers:- 9th Sid Calderbank Talks in Lancashire Dialect; 16th
Norman Harris Aspects of India; 23rd Stephanie Webber Animal Care; 30th Graham Ransom
Rambling Numbers. Annual Membership is just £5 with each talk costing £3 (Including
Tea/Coffee, biscuits and friendship)
Norma’s Chair Exercises Continue throughout the Summer. Come and loosen up your limbs
each Monday 9 to 10 am at the Institute. Each Session costs £2. Chair Exercises? Not for me.
I`m too old! Not for me. How can you exercise sitting in a chair? RUBBISH! You exercise at your
own pace, the exercises are designed for older people, no need to dress up, just come in loose  
clothing. Or just come along and watch. You will be surprised at how flexible you will become.
Short Mat Indoor Bowls Re-commence on Wed 9th Oct, 10-1 noon. No experience necessary,
training will be given. Please contact David 01524 812342 for further details.

TO ALL YOU CRAFTERS. 
I have a pegged rug frame and wondered if anyone would have a use for it. They are nearly 6ft
long and are free. Can deliver locally. Please contact 07557537457.

CAROL M SEDGWICK
BSc (Hons), HCPC, MSCP.

PODIATRY & CHIROPODY
www.carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

07725300290
carol@carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

LS DECORATING
All aspects of Painting and Decorating
Tel:- 07894581602      or     7922304182

E-mail: lucas@lsdecorating.co.uk
website:- www.lsdecorating.co.uk

http://www.oceanwavers.co.uk/


Shiatsu     Acupressure     Massage
Bad backs, injuries, pain, stress, etc.

Martin Knowles DS MRSS
www.CatonGreen.co.uk    

01524 771598

PRESTON IRELAND BOWKER
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Paul Wilson • David Wood•Tarnia Johnson
Serving Lancaster and the Lune Valley

Telephone: 64023
Dignity Caring Funeral Services

CARS

Your eco-friendly way to travel!

Airport Transfers

07595 699 862

To Manchester/Liverpool
Leeds/Bradford

From LA1 to LA23 Postcodes

   
    
 
  

Call 01539 740937
or visit www.mtp-media.co.uk
for more information and quotes

FREE DELIVERY TO ALL 
LA & CA POSTCODES

FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON/CATON AREA
We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of the following

areas:

INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING

AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING

LIFE ASSURANCE
INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

BUSINESS OWNER ADVICE

YOUR HOME MAY BE REPOSSESSED IF YOU DO NOT
KEEP UP REPAYMENTS ON YOUR MORTGAGE

Tel: 01524 68812
Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk

Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk

11 Willow Mill, Fell View, Caton, LA2 9RA.

The Partner Practice is an Appointed Representative of and represents only St. James's Place
Wealth Management plc (which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority)
for the purpose of advising solely on the Group’s wealth management products and services,

more details of which are set out on the Group’s website www.sjp.co.uk/products. The ‘St.
James's Place Partnership’ and the titles ‘Partner’ and ‘Partner Practice’ are marketing terms

used to describe St. James's Place representatives.
Bridges & Co Financial Advisers Ltd is registered in England and Wales, Number 14754052.

Registered Office: Braestone High Rd, Halton, Lancaster, Lancashire, LA2 6PH.

FAIRCLOUGH-WOODRUFF
Renewables - Plumbing & Heating

Builing Works & Decorating
CATON 770932

S.J. BARGH LTD
VOSA authorised testing facility 

Road Haulage: 
Servicing - MOT - Brake - Tacho

Tel: 01524 881353 (garage)

  

CATON COMMUNITY CENTRE (VICTORIA INSTITUTE)
SATURDAY 13TH JULY REOPENING CELEBRATION A big thank you to the High Sheriff of
Lancashire Helen Bingley for officially re-opening Caton Community Centre (Victoria Institute)
following the closure for the rewire, also thanks to Lizzi Collinge MP for Morecambe and
Lunesdale for attending the event and to everyone who came along.
BENEFITS OF THE REWIRE Overall safety of the electrical installation. Improved performance
and energy efficiency. Retractive light switches in main rooms that have PIR sensors to turn
the lights off when the room is left unoccupied. PIR sensor switched lights in corridors, store
cupboards and toilets. Improved outside lighting with timer controls and photocell. Separate
essential lighting and socket circuits for the event of a power outage for use with the
generator. Disabled alarm including emergency pull cord in accessible toilet. Total upgrade of
the fire alarm system incorporating addressable system with increased detectors and break
glasses. Emergency lighting installed in all escape routes, open spaces and risk areas
CATON COMMUNITY LIBRARY & IT ROOM Open Mon & Wed 10-12 noon & 1-3pm; Tues &
Thurs 10-12 noon. The Library has a range of fiction, including General, Saga/Romance, Crime,
Horror and Sci-fi. The Non-fiction bookcases include Autobiographies, Biographies and a small
Lifestyle section. We have a dedicated Children’s area that includes Fiction and Non-Fiction, for
all ages from Infant picture books through to Young Adult/Teenage years. The Library relies
book donations. Any books that can’t be used on our shelves are then donated to charity.
Good condition duplicate books are also available to buy for a small donation to the V.I. Many
Thanks to everyone who donates and uses the Library. The IT ‘Drop In’ facility has 4 computers
with Internet and Microsoft Office software. £1.50 per hour, 75p for 1/2 hour, min charge of
50p; Scanning 10p; Printing B&W 15p for A4, 25p for A3. Colour 30p for A4, 55p for A3.
VI ROOM HIRE RATES - An ideal venue for celebration and business events. Main Hall - £18 per
hour. Sir Thomas Storey & Victoria Room - £14 per hour. Cottam Room - £10 per hour. Whole
Building - this includes the Main Hall, Sir Thomas Storey Room, Victoria Room and Cottam
Room, but excludes the kitchen. Full rate £53.00 per hour. Kitchen - Beverages only £10,
Caterers £25, Full cooking £35, charged per session *Discount applied to Regular User Groups
BUSINESSES, TRADES & SERVICES Display board for businesses, trades and services. Please
leave your poster, business cards etc. with Peter at the Institute.
FREE TO ADVERTISE ‘FOR SALE’ NOTICEBOARD Sell for free. Forms from Peter. 
ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT FLOODING? Floodsax are available £30 for a pack of five.
EMERGENCY CENTRE The Victoria Institute is our village’s Emergency Centre. If there are
problems such as flooding, long periods without mains water, or power cuts, the Victoria
Institute will be staffed and you’ll be able to get practical help and information.
GET IN TOUCH For all enquiries contact Peter Collins the Community Centre Manager 01524
771733 Office Hours as library above. Email: admin@victoria-institute.org.uk. 
Website: www.victoria-institute.org.uk  www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/

FIRST SATURDAY LITTER PICK
A group of residents get together on the first Saturday of every month to pick up litter and tidy
the villages. The meeting place is outside the Victoria Institute at 10am, weather permitting.
You decide how much time and where abouts in the village needs some attention. Half an
hour or an hour can – and does – make such a difference. If you have seen an area which
would benefit from a tidy up, or have any queries, please contact Judy Powell on 771154.
Rubbish bags, bag holders, and litter pickers are provided, and it is a good idea to bring your
own gloves. Hi-viz vests (various sizes) also available on request.
Next session: Saturday 7th September

JOIN THE HARVEST WITH FOODFUTURES!
FoodFutures invites local groups to join this year’s harvest activities. You can host events like
fruit picking, apple pressing, preserving workshops, and harvest celebrations. Volunteers from
the North Lancashire gleaning network will assist in harvesting fruit trees, and you can borrow
telescopic apple pickers and apple presses for free. Community groups can also apply for
grants to support their events. Key events include Lancaster’s Harvest Market on Sep 13, a
fruit picking day with Lancaster and Morecambe College, and apple pressing at schools with a
mobile apple press. Excess fruit from private and community gardens can be dropped off at
Eggcup’s warehouses in Lancaster and Morecambe. Contact Jay Godden at
jay_CL@eggcup.org. More information can be found at FoodFutures Share the Harvest.

Tree & Hedge Removals, 
Reductions & Pruning 
Stump Grinding & Chipping
Professional & Fully Insured 
Local to Caton & Brookhouse

07585 708817 - chris@cmhtreeservices.co.uk - 

www.cmhtreeservices.co.uk  

A. Locksmith
24 Hour Service

No Call out Charge
Student and OAP Discounts

Mobile Key Cutting
All locks opened

Cars opened and re-keyed
Safes opened and repaired

Free Estimates
Prompt & Friendly Service

All work Guaranteed
01524 845865

http://www.victoria-institute.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/
mailto:Chris@cmhtreeservices.co.uk
http://www.cmhtreeservices.co.uk/


Anne Taylor
Advanced Clinical Massage Therapist

Treating Chronic Pain and Injuries.
Qualified in Ante and Post Natal Massage. Reiki.

Tel: 07525448771

ULTIMATE CLEANING SERVICE
window cleaning
gutter cleaning
upvc cleaning

powerwashing and drive cleaning
carpet and upholstery cleaning

domestic and commercial
call 07989908567(Caton)

info@ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk
http://www.ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk

AUGHTON BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care.

Contact Helen: 07766446272 / 01524221347
www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk

Individual care for your dog

Ascension & Cliff Small
Funeral Service

Independent Family Firm.
Owned and run by Robert & Katheryn Caunce

and family.
Private Chapel of rest

Golden Charter Funeral Plans.
Ascension House, Copy Lane, Caton

Tel: 770886 (24 hours)
For Personal Caring Attention

20, BROOKHOUSE ROAD, (WORKSHOP)

HORNBY DAY NURSERY
1 Station Road,    HORNBY

015242 22288
E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk
Flexible hours (7.30am – 6.30pm)

Babies from 3 months
15 hours free childcare for eligible 2

year olds
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 &

4 year olds from September

PEACOCK DESIGN
Landscape and Garden Design
Original and Creative Designs

Advice and ideas to full detailed design
Georgina Peacock BA DipLA

www.peacockdesign.co.uk
Tel: Caton 770949

ANDREW WHITAKER
PAINTER AND DECORATOR:

GARDENER
01524 69806/ 07900905026

awhitaker112@googlemai l .com

Multi award winning estate agency founded in Caton

info@houseclub.co.uk

01524 771888

STATION GARAGE (Caton)LTD

- Ford Authorised Repairer
- Nearly New & Used Car Sales
- Full Range of Vehicle Repairs
- Insurance Body Repairs
- M.O.T. Testing
- Fuel Sale

Lancaster Road
Caton

Lancaster LA2 9QJ
Tel: 01524 770321

www.stationgaragecaton.co.uk
sales@stationgaragecaton.co.uk

CATON ST PAUL’S C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL
We had a fantastic end to our summer term as we said goodbye to our wonderful Y6 children.
It has been a privilege to watch them grow and develop academically and socially and they
leave our school ready to tackle the exciting challenge of High School. We welcomed Y6
families to lunch on the final day and then all our Y6s took part in the traditional parade
through Brookhouse and Caton – thank you to everyone who lined the streets to make this
such a special occasion. As one chapter closes, another opens and we are excited to welcome
our new starters in September. The children and parents have already been in school for a
teddy bear’s picnic and we look forward to them starting school with us. We still have a couple
of places available if you are new to the area or interested in having a look around.
We were blessed with dry weather for our summer fair and it turned out to be a brilliant
community event. The playground was packed and we managed to raise about £1500 for our
PTA, mostly through people throwing wet sponges at Mr Gittins. A huge thank you to all
involved for organising this, especially Julie Pearson who works tirelessly for our PTA. Our Y6
children thoroughly enjoyed their cultural experience in Edinburgh on their residential. They
visited a museum, a science exhibition, Edinburgh Castle and watched ‘The Life of Pi’ at the
theatre. Our summer production of Let Loose was fantastic with the children singing, dancing
and acting their hearts out – the atmosphere was amazing with lots of laughter amongst the
audience. We don’t charge for parents to watch their children perform but instead, raised
around £240 which was donated to the Foodbank in Morecambe Bay.
Over summer, we are having a full replacement of our pitched roofs above Sapphire, Emerald
and Topaz classes. These roofs have been brittle for a while and will be given a lift
with new slates, fascias, soffits and pipes. This work will begin over summer and should be
completed by the end of September. All classes will be ready for when the children return to
school on Tuesday 3rd September. As some of our Pre-school children have now left to start
school, we have some spaces available in our Pre-school for September. If your child is 3, or
turning 3 in the Autumn term, why not come and have a look to see what we can offer? We
are a small Pre-school with two full-time members of staff, meaning children are able to
develop in a supportive environment. If you want a tour of school, and to see what Pre-school
can offer, please email head@stpauls.lancs.sch.uk or ring 01524 770241.

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE GARDENING CLUB
We all enjoyed a wonderful trip to Iddons in August. The weather held out for us and we were
hosted to a most entertaining visit. A guided tour of the garden and its amazing creations, a
sculpting demonstration, fresh scones, plants for sale, good company and a free raffle were all
on the menu. Exhausting but so enjoyable. On Thursday September 12th we kick off our
Autumn season with a talk by Steve Garland on insects in the garden. This will be a blockbuster
start to our speaker season as Steve has credentials as long as your arm. He is the ex chairman
of the Lancashire Wild Life Trust and the current chairman of the North Lancs Wild Life group.
His knowledge of insects is amazing, his enthusiasm is infectious and we are very lucky to have
him come and speak to us. All are welcome, members and non-members (£1/£2 entry
respectively) so please do consider coming along - you are sure to enjoy a convivial evening
with refreshments provided. The venue is St Pauls Church Hall and we begin at 7pm.

GROW CATON
The summer weather arrived in August and we finally admitted that it had been a rubbish
growing season up till then. Now with more warmth and light our veggie plants have started to
grow and do what they are meant to do, produce! Some have struggled and never quite got
there, but the later sown ones are happily catching up. Our group has been comparing the joys
and challenges of what we were growing and unanimously agreed that slugs are on top of the
bad list this year. If you have been growing things for the first time this year then take heart, it
usually is a lot easier and more fun. The challenges have meant though that every tomato,
cucumber, bean and pea we’ve picked has been appreciated more than before. Our group is
looking forward to harvests and we have been happily swapping the first windfall apples and
jam jars in anticipation of more to come and preserve some for winter. To make up for the lack
of own grown produce, it is great we now have locally grown, seasonally fresh produce
delivered weekly to the village. It is worth checking out what you can order through
https://foodfutures.org.uk/gather/. To join us on WhatApp, learn more or offer fruit for
picking: email growcaton@outlook.com, contact Anne 771470 or Brigitte 770771

McPheat Automotive
Vintage Classic Sports

Chris McPheat - 07948 355952
Quernmore, Lancaster 

www.mcpheatautomotive.com

https://foodfutures.org.uk/gather/
http://www.mcpheatautomotive.com/


Andrew S Parker
Chartered Accountants

Telephone - 07740 308422
Email - andrew@asparker.co.uk
Website - www.asparker.co.uk

Fawcett’s Country Sports Ltd
Gunsmiths Fishing Tackle & Country Clothing
Binoculars, Giftware, Pocket Knives for ladies

and gentlemen, Hunter boots, folding seats,
Leatherman tools etc.

Come and browse you will be amazed
GREENLANDS FARM VILLAGE

TEWITFIELD      NR CARNFORTH     LA6 1JH
Just 4 Minutes from J35 on the M6
Telephone 01524 32033

www.fawcettsonline.com

ANGELA
WHALLEY
07729294671
MADE TO MEASURE 

CURTAINS & ROMAN BLINDS 
USING YOUR OWN FABRIC 

LINING CAN BE SUPPLIED
CURTAINS ALTERED AND RELINED

Mike Burkitt
Plumbing and Heating Services

All domestic plumbing, heating and gas work
No job too small
07796394410

Designers, suppliers & installers of quality German kitchens.
Call in at one of our beautiful showrooms in

Kirkby Lonsdale or Lower Bentham
or visit our website for more information.

015242 63388
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk

Louise
Mobile Hairdresser

Ladies, Gents, Children
Mobile - 07740093765

Dickinson & Whitaker
Plumbing & Heating

Installation-Service-Maintenance-Repair
Oil; Solid Fuel; Gas

771671 or 07786633947

David M. Bissell Plant Hire
360 Tracked Excavators from 3-20 tons
4x4 JCB Sitemasters Hydraulic Breakers

Tel. 01524 770058         Mobile 07836 729819

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVICE
Local financial advisor specialising in:

Pensions & Retirement Planning
ISAs & Investments
Tax efficient investing
Inheritance Tax Planning

Contact for a free initial meeting: 
T: 07759158924 W: trulyifa.co.uk
E: james.larton@trulyonline.co.uk

Truly Independent Ltd® is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct
Authority to provide investment advice and is bound by its rules. FCA register
no: 513655. Registered Address: Forsyth House, 93 George Street, Edinburgh,

EH2 3ES Company Reg no and place of registration: SC367442 

 THE QUARTERS
SELF-CATERING - 
ACCOMMODATION

   Ideal for visiting family or friends. 
Tel: Ray or Sue 01524 770725

CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL
September marks the 50TH ANNIVERSARY of the school. We are planning a special
celebration event and OPEN MORNING for pupils past, present and future which will take
place on Saturday, 5th October from 10am to 1pm. Tours of the school will be throughout the
morning and there will be an exhibition of the school past and present. Cream teas will be
served, there will be fabulous entertainment for all and a special visit from the renowned artist
Chas Jacobs! Check out our Facebook page nearer the time for more information. In advance
of the event, we would love to hear from anyone who has attended or worked at the school so
that we build our exhibition of memories to share on the day. Please do get in touch as soon as
possible! We hope to see lots of people there, including families who are considering schools
for their children in September 2025.
Exciting trips last term: Year 3 and 4 carried out some excellent fieldwork at Bowness,
Reception Class had a very enjoyable trip to Leighton Moss Nature Reserve and Class 2 and
Class 4 had some very exciting and fun-filled days ghyll scrambling, paddling and canoeing at
The Big Adventure in Coniston. Year 6 pupils very much enjoyed their transition day at
Arkholme. Sporting success: Key Stage One orienteering teams gained gold and bronze medals
and our Key Stage Two cross country team were placed 2nd overall and brought back two gold
and two silver medals. We took full advantage of the General Election to deepen our children’s
understanding of democracy. Year 5 and 6 pupils analysed the various political parties'
manifestos and then devised their own. They formed their own political parties, delivered very
impressive speeches at a whole school hustings and canvassed support in the playground with
persuasive literature. We then held our very own election with voting booth and official count!
Congratulations to the winning Bright Party. Policies and manifestos on the school website. In
June, 3-1-5 provided a water-safety workshop for the whole school. Our choir enjoyed singing
at St Paul’s Church pastoral service in July. As the theme was ‘hope’ it was a good opportunity
to perform ‘Any Dream Will Do’ from our summer production of Joseph and the Amazing
Technicolour Dreamcoat. The production was a great success and the children performed to
packed audiences, including the Deputy Mayor of Lancaster. Thank you to everyone who came
to support the children. We have received such lovely comments about the children’s
performances and these are greatly appreciated.
We closed our doors for the summer with our end of year assembly in which we presented
trophies for achievement in various aspects of school life and said goodbye to our wonderful
Year 6s. We’re very proud of each and every one of them. They now move on with confidence
and a sense that they are unique and precious individuals who have something to share with
this world. They will take with them their academic achievements but, more importantly,
happy memories of trips and of playing on the field, of performing on the stage, of learning
with laughter and of friendships. We wish them luck in their secondary school adventures.
We are very much looking forward to welcoming our new Reception starters in September.
They settled in brilliantly on their induction afternoons and we have no doubt that they will do
just the same in September. Our PTA summer fair will take place on Friday, 13th September
from 3:15pm until 7pm. Everyone welcome.

CATON SPORTS ASSOCIATION/CATON UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB
Prize draw results… Congratulations to the following for winning recent draws. June ’24 – Iain
Lightfoot - £50 July '24 - Greg Brayshaw - £50 August '24 - Fiona Hodgson - £50 Gift of Sight
Appeal - As you may have seen in previous additions of the Link that We have been raising vital
funds for the Gift of Sight Appeal and the club by walking up Helvellyn at the start of June. The
page was closed recently and a grand total of  £2456.37 was raised! Thank you for your kind
donations!  Sponsorship – We offer pitch side advertising at £150 per 12 months. We have
teams from Cumbria to Manchester visiting Caton throughout the season… why not advertise
your company with a pitch side banner. Email info@catonsports.co.uk for more information.
Volunteers – We are on the look out for more help in around the club, and would love to
welcome more volunteers. Please get in touch if you are interested!

LEIGHTON HALL APPLE DAY
Family Fun Day Celebrating National Apple Day Sun 20th October 2024 10am – 3pm Activities,
tastings, crafts, demonstrations, stalls, refreshments, makers and marketplace Family Friendly
Pricing: Accompanied children: preschool (0 – 4yrs) free, primary (5 – 11yrs) £2, over 11yrs –
adult just £4. Event will take place rain or shine. Leighton Hall, Carnforth, Lancs, LA5 9ST



WAVECREST
Ladies’, Gents’ and Children’s Hair Fashions

210 Brookhouse Road
ring 770331 for appointment

S.P.H. Gardening Services
Lawn mowing,    Hedging,

Gardening and Outdoor maintenance
No job too small.
Tel- 07593791007

e-mail - banjostu2018@gmail.com

Sports Rehabilitator
Sports massage

Deep tissue massage

07375 488698
sbwmassage@yahoo.com

Unique Interior Upholstery
& Soft Furnishings

Choose from our selection or choose your own fabric
FREE Consultation & Collections service

01524 805504 - info@callunafurnishings.co.uk
www.callunafurnishings.co.uk

Curtains - Cushions
Re-Upholstery
Roman Blinds
Upholstery & Up cycling
Alterations

Architectural Designer        
Extension Plans Drawn
Free Initial Advice/Visit          
Planning Applications
Building Control Submissions
Lofts Conversions/Dormer
Single/Two Storey Extensions
Garage Conversion

Richard Mews 
07971 835660      www.plananddesign.co.uk

Your advert here! 
This size is £4 a month.
Email the editor for more

information.

Your personal Live-In Care assistant
You love your home and you feel safe there. Needing additional
care and support shouldn’t change that.
Live-in Care provides you with your own personal care assistant
that lives with you in your home providing bespoke care, built
around your individual needs.
With such a personal service, you’ll want to engage with people
you can trust, who are highly trained, who listen, understand and
show compassion. Our team deliver all of this and more. 
Referred to by our customers as ‘lovely blue angels’ we deliver
award-winning home care as personal as you are.
Call us for a friendly chat about Live-in Care
Bluebird Care Lancaster & South Lakeland  01524 388 829
bluebirdcare.co.uk/lancaster-south-lakeland
lancasterandsouthlakeland@bluebird.co.uk
More detailed information on live-in care including what you can expect from
your live-in care assistant can be found at bluebirdcare.co.uk/live-in-care

Live-in Care
Your personal Live-In Care
assistant

LEARN A SKILL FOR LIFE-
LEARN TO DRIVE

Eileen Baines
770069/07765922397

Facials, Waxing, Massage, 
Nail & Eye Treatments

By appointment only 

Tel: 07789076911
Quernmore Road, Caton

 gardenretreatbeauty@gmail.com
https://gardenretreatbeaut.wixsite.com/websit

e 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH BROOKHOUSE COFFEE MORNING
The 4th of September sees the return of the monthly Coffee Mornings at St Paul’s Church
Parish Hall. This will start at the traditional time of 10.30. The Coffee Mornings give people the
opportunity to meet friends and neighbours and exchange news and views. There will be the
regular attractions of a quiz, a raffle and a number of stalls. The September Coffee Morning is
to support the work of the St John’s Hospice Movement which helps people who have a
terminal illness. You are most welcome to join us for coffee, tea or cold drinks and biscuits. The
July Coffee Morning raised £94.50 for the Fairtrade Organisation. Thanks go to all those who
helped to raise the money for this worthwhile cause.

ST PAUL’S CHURCH BROOKHOUSE 
Come along to our Welcome to School All Age Service, on 1st September at 10am, where we
will be especially welcoming all those in our village who are starting at primary school in the
next term. We will be sharing in all age worship, giving out storybooks to our new starters, and
finishing with cakes and games in the Church Hall afterwards. All are welcome of whatever
age! You are welcome to come to St Paul’s for our services every Sunday at 10am. The first
Sunday of the month is All Age Worship, led by the children, and the following Sundays are
Communion Services, with Sunday Club for the children (except during school holidays). All are
welcome to join us for our services and for refreshments afterwards. St Paul’s Youth Group
‘SPY’ will be starting up again on 19th September at 4pm in the Church Hall. SPY is open to all
those in Year 6 and above. If you would like to come along, please can parents fill in a
registration form, available from Helen Scamman. Our Harvest service will be held on Sunday,
6th October, at 10am so do come along! If you would like to get in touch with Helen Scamman,
the Vicar, for any reason, please contact her on vicar@stpaulscaton.org.uk or ring
01524770300. Our Village Graveyard We have received agreement from Blackburn Diocese
that we can do some works in the graveyard, including remodelling the graveyard wall, and
removing the excess stone. If we have enough finance, we also hope to lay a new path in the
lower part of the new graveyard. If you would like to make a donation towards the cost of this,
we would love to hear from you. For any donations, please make reference to the fact that this
is for graveyard upkeep, so that we are able to allocate your gift accordingly. Payments are
payable to Caton St Pauls PCC, Charities Aid Foundation, Sort Code 40-52-40, Account No
00036642, cheques payable to Caton St Paul’s PCC, and can be put in the small safe in the
church, or posted to Rev Helen Scamman, 153 Brookhouse Road, Brookhouse, LA2 9NX. 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH HALL UPDATE
As some of you will be aware there have been many developments at St Paul’s Church Hall
recently. BARN have kindly installed the internet which is free to Hall users. The Hall has been
redecorated and the building has been reclad and insulated. Money from the CO-OP Local
Causes initiative enabled us to purchase a full set of new chairs. In March the floor was relayed
so that overall the interior of the Hall has now been completely renovated. Courtesy of the
Cottam Trust a mobile defibrillator has been placed within the Hall in case of emergencies. All
these improvements make the Church Hall an ideal place for children’s parties, private
functions or social groups. For Hall Hire email phrawsthorn@hotmail.co.uk

CATHOLIC CHURCH STATION YARD 
Holy Mass Saturday at 6.00pm. Holydays of Obligation Mass on eve of Holyday at 6.00pm.

THE LUNE VALLEY METHODIST HUB, BROOKHOUSE
Sunday Service 10:30am 8th Sep with Barry Catlow This is an All-Age Worship Services –
followed by refreshments. Please contact lunevalleymethodist@gmail.com for Hall Hire
Saturday Soup 7th September12:30pm Homemade soup and cakes £3.00 per person
Book and Jigsaw Shop Saturday 21st September 10am-12pm With Coffee and biscuits
Bible Study Wednesday 7pm 11th and 25th September, (2nd and 4th Wed of the month)

WHAT’S ON AT CATON METHODIST CHAPEL
Weekly Sunday Service 10:30am, Except on 8th September, when we will be at Brookhouse
Saturday Soup 7th Sep 12:30pm Homemade soup and cakes Lune Valley Methodist Hub £3pp.
Crafts @ Caton Meet up for a coffee and a chat on Thursday 26th September 10-12pm

mailto:lunevalleymethodist@gmail.com


‘CRYSTAL’
SECURITY
ALARMS

Installations and Repairs
Free Surveys and Quotations
24 Hour Call out

Tel: 01524 424023
Mobile: 07767 294055
Stephen Aspden
396 Marine Rd East,
Morecambe, LA4 5AN

LUNE VALLEY ACCOUNTING
35 years’ experience. Based in the Lune Valley

Bookkeeping and Accounts production for Sole traders,
Partnerships & Limited companies.

Personal and corporate tax returns Wages/ PAYE/ CIS
Company formation, and VAT registration

Contact Peter Scott on 07341388109 or
peter@lvaccounting.co.uk

DURATEC SECURITY
SOLUTIONS LTD

Local supplier of garage doors, shutters and
retractable gates for home or business

01524 805266
www.duratecsecuritysolutions.co.uk

AM HAIR & BEAUTY 
 161 High Road Halton
Phone 01524 811392

Ladies, gents & children’s hair. Contact Ange &
Danielle on 01524 811392

Arch & line permanent beauty. Contact Katy on
07950950237 or book online

Massage & beauty with Aimee including gel nails
manicures/ pedicures. Contact Aimee on

07874896145 or on Facebook 
Nails by Laura. 07809268478 or on Facebook 

Domestic Electrician
All electrical jobs

undertaken
Local to the village and

reliable07539990914
J.A.Electrical@outlook.com

Greenworx
grass cutting 

& garden work
07954224609

Extensions 
Renovations
General Building

Info@manselljoinery.co.uk
07852871562

LOCAL JOINERY AND BUILDING SERVICES
PROFESSIONAL & RELIABLE WORKMANSHIP

All aspects of Joinery
Kitchens
Bathrooms
Bespoke fitted furniture

CATON BAPTIST CHURCH
Pastor Alan Wadsworth - Tel 01524 771371 Church Website - catonbaptist.org. We continue to
meet for worship on Sundays at 10.30am and 6.30pm. Sunday School and crèche facilities
available during the morning service. Please also remember if you would like to know more
about becoming a Christian and finding new hope in Jesus, or if you have any concerns and
worries and would like prayer or a chat you can contact Alan on the number above.
Ladies Meeting - We are a friendly group of ladies who meet once a fortnight on a Wednesday
afternoon at 2pm. Our speakers always bring a devotional message and we all enjoy a cup of
tea, coffee and a biscuit afterwards. All ladies from the village and further afield are welcome
to join us and transport can be arranged if you need a lift. For any other enquiries or help with
any matter phone Judith on 01524 770872. We look forward to seeing you. The speakers for
this month are :- 4th Pastor Alan Walworth, 18th Dawn Eccleston (Street Pastors).
Ukraine collection day at Caton Baptist Church.
Sadly the needs in certain parts of the Ukraine are as bad as they were at the beginning of this
dreadful war with Russia. We have decided to hold another collection day for the Ukraine at
Caton Baptist on Saturday 7th September 10am - 2pm. We are looking for goods that can be
distributed immediately on the front lines, Practical Aid Priorities List - Food: Pasta, rice, tinned
meat, tinned fish, tinned veg, flour, cooking oil, salt, biscuits (with 1 year’s best before date)  
Medical: First aid kits, plasters, bandages, dressings, gauze, surgical gloves, masks, antiseptic
creams, paracetamol, ibuprofen, Calpol etc. Toiletries: Soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes,
flannels, shampoo, sanitary towels, nappies, incontinence pads. Clothing and Footwear: for all
ages, new or used but clean please. Camping Equipment: sleeping bags, tents including small
two man tents, camping stoves and cylinders, camping cutlery, torches, batteries, LED lights,
candles, generators, power packs. Household Items: cutlery, crockery, kettles, towels, bedding.    
For more information please contact Pastor Alan 07971 634330 or Stephen 07585 440563.
Crafty Tots is a fortnightly toddler group held in Caton Baptist Church, sessions start at 9.30am
until 10.30am and are open to pre-school children from the age of 18 months+. Come and join
us for crafts, stories and singing with a brew for the mums (and dads). For more information or
to book your child’s place please email - Catoncraftytots@gmail.com. The cost will be £2.50
per session. The dates for this month are 13th and 27th.
Coming soon - Come along and enter our Harvest Bake Off on Saturday 5th October. Details
not quite finalised at time of print for the Link, please see our Facebook/instagram for more
info. On Sunday 6th there will be a special all age visitors service. 

BROOKHOUSE COMMUNITY CHURCH
Sunday Worship: 10:45 at the Victoria institute. Junior church and crèche at the ready. 
Meet to eat: ready, steady, cook- it’s back! Friday 13th September 12:30 at the Victoria
institute £5 per person.‘Tiddlywinks’ Toddler group: put away your shades and sunscreen
(you didn’t need them anyway did you) and toddle back to Tiddlywinks to be greeted by the
sunny smiles of those golden oldies…Elaine, Jim and Mary. Starting again Thursday 5th
September 10-11:30am at Brookhouse church hall £2:50 per family.

ANIMAL CARE 
Animal Care visited Caton St Paul's CE Primary School to deliver a session on the five welfare
needs of animals. WCF Claughton has nominated Animal Care to receive their WCF Community
Awareness Partnership Award. A cheque for £250 was presented to Steph for Animal Care and
Skye, the blue French bulldog. In June, Animal Care's supporters and staff enjoyed a rather wet
but wonderful Cross Bay walk. More than £1400 was raised. Animal Care Nativity and Carol
Service on Friday 13th December at 6.30pm in The Priory Church, Lancaster. It will be led by
the Vicar of Lancaster and feature several local Primary Schools - and it promises to be a
wonderfully festive and charming fundraising event. Tickets available in September. Have you
re-homed an animal from us? Could you tell us what happened? We want to feature happy-
ever-after stories in our first-ever Animal Care Nativity and Carol Service. We are looking for
YOUR stories of how you and your beloved pet got together. We would love to see photos of
your pet in their loving forever home.We will pick some of your stories to feature in the Animal
Care Nativity and Carol Service – if your story is chosen you will receive TWO FREE TICKETS to
the Carol Service. Send your story to steph@animalcare-lancaster.co.uk or write in to Steph
Weber, Animal Care, Blea Tarn Road, Scotforth, Lancaster LA2 ORD with a contact name and
number. Only 1000 words or fewer. Send your entry by 31st October 2024 midnight deadline.

Email your local event to the
editor by the 15th of the

month to be included in the
next edition of the Link. 

mailto:J.A.Electrical@outlook.com
mailto:Info@manselljoinery.co.uk


20 YEARS’ EXPERIENCE
Friendly, honest plumber with reasonable rates. 

£45 call out fee including the first hour. £40ph thereafter.
Call now on 07526 733417 or email

ntplumbing999@gmail.com

NT PLUMBING

ARBOR ACE TREE CARE
• Tree Removal
• Tree pruning
• Tree reduction
• Hedge trimming
• Fully Insured
• Qualified
mob: 07733186973
Email: arborace@yahoo.com
Website: www.arboracetreecare.com

TEMPTATIONS CRAFT BOUTIQUE
31 Main Street, Bentham, 

Tel: 015242 61868
Email: temptationsbentham@yahoo.co.uk

www.temptationsbentham.co.uk
Agents for Brother Sewing Machines
Fabrics, Knitting Wool, Haberdashery

Fresh Food & Home Baking
Carvetii Coffee &Teas
3 Hornby Road, Caton

Fri/Sat/Sun
9:30-3pm

We Clean
AGAs
Ranges
Single Ovens
Double Ovens
Freestanding Ovens

Hobs
Extractors
Microwaves
Combi Ovens

angela@theovenmaid.co.uk  www.theovenmaid.co.uk
07312 644733

H PEARSON
PLUMBING SERVICES

All domestic plumbing and gas work
Boiler replacements     Full bathroom installations.

07921802942.
hpearsonplumbing@live.co.uk

LAKEWOOD STOVES
Visit Our Showroom At Greenlands Farm Village,

Wood Burners And Gas Fire Collections.
We Offer A Complete Service From

Building Works To Supply And Installation
TEL - 01524 805806 or 07920803197

LIME TREE GARAGE
(HALTON)

Joe Marshall
Motor Vehicle Service, Repairs and MoT

Tel. 01524 811063

NEW LOCAL PLAN NEEDS YOUR VIEWS
A vision for how the Lancaster district should look in the 2040s is the subject of a new
consultation and series of drop-in events. Earlier this year the council started work on a new
Local Plan, which will set out opportunities for the housing, jobs and infrastructure that are
needed by a growing population. The plan will also update the policies that are used to make
decisions about planning proposals. It could affect our parish, even though we have a
Neighbourhood Plan. As part of the process of drafting the Local Plan, the council is now
asking people for their views on a draft vision for the district. It covers the eight themes of: •
Securing economic prosperity • Meeting our housing needs and delivering the right type of
housing • Transport & connectivity • Healthy lifestyles & safe communities • Making sure
infrastructure is in the right place • Addressing the climate emergency • Nature recovery &
biodiversity • Protecting landscapes & townscapes
The consultation period runs until Friday 20 September 2024 and an online survey has been
set up to capture people’s views. To comment online, search on the Lancaster City Council
website. Or come along to the exhibition and drop-in session at the Victoria Institute on
Tuesday 10th September 3-7pm. 

LUNE VALLEY SWIMMING POOL- HORNBY GOOD NEWS!.
After the summer refurbishment of the pool we are pleased to say that it is now fully open.
This is a fully costed improvement plan with long term benefits and will ensure the building is
sustainable into the future. We are also very pleased to announce that we have now recruited
three new Trustees to join the LVCS team. They are Hazel Mee, Julie Thornhill and Paul
Kenyon. Finally the Trustees, pool staff, supporters and pool users would like to pay tribute to
David Collins who after many years as our ‘technical’ Trustee has stepped down. Dave was our
longest serving trustee and became involved with the project to rescue and restore the pool
for the community from day one, We thank him for his service and send him our sincere best
wishes for a well-deserved retirement from active community service.

HORNBY PENSIONERS
Dates for dominoes Sat 7th and 21st. Trip on Tues 10th Sep 10am start. We will travel to
Lytham, where we can enjoy a wander around the many shops and cafes or take a leisurely
stroll along the front. Later we will travel to Great Eccleston, where we will be able to sample
one of their renowned fish and chip teas. Coffee Morning on Sat 14th Sep 10am until noon. 

BROOKHOUSE BADMINTON CLUB
September sees the badminton season start once more. For anyone inspired by the sporting
prowess of badminton athletes in the Paris Olympics, then I should warn you that Brookhouse
isn’t quite up to that standard, but we’re a friendly club who all love our badminton and enjoy
sharing it with folk who come along to our club nights. We meet up during term-time at Ripley
St Thomas’ Sports Hall in Lancaster (LA1 4RS) and our club night is on a Wednesday evening
from 7-9pm. With four courts there is lots of chance to get games in mens and ladies doubles,
plus mixed doubles too. All ages and abilities are welcome. Please note that under-18’s must
be accompanied by an adult throughout the whole session. First visit is free, and subsequent
visits are £6 for adults and £3 for juniors. We also have two competitive teams playing regular
doubles matches in the local league. If this appeals, then our team selection evenings also start
in September 7-9pm at Ripley. Dates for your diary: match team selection begins on Tuesday 3
September, club night starts on Wednesday 4 September. Why not come down and have a go?
Any questions, then do call Glenys on 0795 275 3047 or email glenysknowles@talktalk.net.

BROOKHOUSE TAI CHI
Fancy trying something a bit different to keep your mind and body in good shape? Our classes
run every Wednesday evening from 7-9pm in the clubhouse behind St. Paul's church hall. If
time is tight, you can even come along for just one hour and still get plenty of benefits from
the session. Your first class is free, you don't need any previous experience or equipment, and
our classes are suitable for all levels of fitness and ability. We learn gentle movement and
breathing exercises, and Tai Chi postures that build into short sequences you can practise
yourself at home. All proven to be very effective methods of reducing stress, increasing
mobility, and maintaining balance and strength.  Contact Martin Knowles 01524 771598 /
07770 875 042 / Martin@CatonGreen.co.uk for more information.


